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SHORTHAIR TALES
Newsletter of the Katahdin German Shorthaired Pointer Club

Of Greater Portland
Spring 2018
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Greetings fellow Katahdinites –  

Kind of quiet time for us, but we do have several excellent field training days coming up on June 30, and August 4, both good opportunities to get you and your GSP some field training.  June 30 is aimed at puppies and inexperienced dogs (but all are welcome), and Aug 4 will be a mock hunt test for senior/master level dogs, but with input from experienced hunt test judges, the ability to stop and start and so forth.  Flyers for both will be posted shortly on the website and Facebook page.  Should be a good time, hope to see you there, take care,
 Steve
A MESSAGE FROM CASSANDRA TOMPKINS, OUR VICE PRESIDENT

 Hi everyone, we have two training days planned for this year as well as our hunt test. The first training day is a “drill day”. Stations will be set up for us to work our dogs in preparation for an obedient hunting dog. heeling, whoa, backing, stop on wild flush, etc will be addressed. There will be no live gun fire at this venue. It is on June 30th. Our next day is on Aug 4th. It is a “mock hunt test” for Senior and Master levels, it will be run just like a hunt test, but you can train your dog!!!! The judges will advise and answer any questions you might have! This will be great!! If you are a Senior/Master judge, we need your help, you can enter your own dog, and I’ll make sure you “go first”! Then , of course, our wonderful hunt test on Sept 16th, we need judges and help to run this also. Any training drills that you use and want to incorporate in our training day?? Let me know...see you soon
FROM OUR MEMBERS
FROM SUSAN FULLER:

Blaze and I will be attending our first Rick Smith Foundation Seminar on May 26th and 27th at Quinnebaug Kennel in Canterbury, Connecticut. I'm looking forward to learning at this seminar, and Blaze is looking forward to birds!  There is also an Intermediate Seminar to be held at QK on Monday, Tuesday and Wednesday, the 28th through the 30th, but we'll have to catch that one after we get the "Foundation" learned.

FROM TOM WHITE:

Available for stud..Spotted Gang's Double Shot No Chaser JHA,NRD....proven sire... stellar champion lineage..contact Tom White for info-413 498 2175.
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FROM LOUISE SHAW:
Nora — SharpMtnsQuailrize Primary Colors “Nora” had a good spring. She achieved Rally Level Titles 1 and 2 and CDSP Novice C-CD. On to CDX!
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FROM PAM PARSHALL:  

Gunner (CH Ehrenvogel Gunning For My Heart) earned his BN & RN at the NSS in Boise the first week of May. He also made it all the way until the final cut in the BOB class.

UPCOMING EVENTS
TRAINING DAY-JUNE 30th, 9:00am, Sharpe’s farm, Hopkinton, NH

We will be incorporating our favorite “drills”. Stations will be set up for individual and group training. Perfect for puppies and junior levels, but older dogs would certainly benefit.  All pointing breeds welcome! We will be working on:

Heeling

Retrieving-on land and water, blind, directed, double and triple marks

Whoa’s, whoa’s and more whoa’s

Backing

Tracking

Leave it…..and more.       Live quail will be used, but no live shooting today

Katahdin GSP club members-$10,      non-members-$20

Directions                                                                                                        Bring
RT 89 to exit 5, rt9/202 west , just after                                            lunch and water for yourself 

The end of the ramp, take immediate                                                and your dog

First right onto Little Frost Rd. Turn left,                                            personal bumpers

Follow to the end, turn right, you’ll see                                             blank pistol

A yellow gate, follow to end                                                                 training treats

                                                                                                                   Training devices

Please sign up with Cassandra Tompkins at mydogdays@comcast.net or text at 978-895-9803

SENIOR/MASTER

MOCK HUNT TEST

Aug 4th- Sharpe’s Farm, Hopkinton, NH , 8:00am

Save the date for this wonderful opportunity to TRAIN on “test” grounds! Judges will advise and answer any questions you have “in real time!” This will be run just like a hunt test, we will have a running order, you will run in braces, and have a time limit. entries are limited.

Entry fee-$45,

enter by Aug 30th, 8:00pm to Cassandra Tompkins, mydogdays@comcast.net or text 978-895-9803
 Directions                                                                                           there will be no lunch served, so please 

RT 89 to exit 5, rt9/202 west , just after                                        food for yourself, and water for your dog                                        

the end of the ramp, take immediate                                             

First right onto Little Frost Rd. Turn left,                                            

Follow to the end, turn right, you’ll see                                             

A yellow gate, follow to end

Helpful Links
www.gpsrescuene.org – German Shorthaired Pointer Rescue New England
http://nhdogs.org – Dog Owners of the Granite State – protects dogs through active involvement with legislation
www.granitestatedogrecovery.com – reunites owners with lost and found dogs in New England. They have reunited thousands of dogs with their owners.
http://fairydogparents.org – also on Facebook – helps dog owners who do not have financial resources for special care
www.gspca.org – German Shorthaired Pointer Club of America – parent club for us
www.akc.org – American Kennel Club 
www.infodog.com – upcoming dog shows, etc. 

On Facebook: K9NE -dog related events in New England



American Kennel Club Pointing Breed Hunt Test


The Dog Show Judges Report



GSP Rescue New England

German Shorthaired Pointers New England

Dog Showing and Handling

Dog Show Forum

Bird Dogs and Fly Fishing

Hunting G.S.P.s

I love my German Shorthaired Pointer

Dog Agility

Field Trialers

Canine Health, Breeding and Puppy Care

Pointing Breed Hunt Test Help and Info
MINUTES
May 10, 2018

The Annual Meeting of the Katahdin German Shorthaired Pointer Club of Greater Portland was held on May 10, 2018.  In attendance were Steve Marcq, Susan Fuller, Lenny Capello, Cassandra Tompkins and Pat Russell. The meeting commenced at 7 PM.

President’s Report: Lots of activities scheduled for 2018, which will be covered in the meeting. Steve reported on the status of HELDCA, which is responsible for the Sharpe’s Farm grounds we use for our activities. There is a change to the fee schedule charged to the participating clubs. We are still looking for a HELDCA delegate – someone to attend the quarterly meetings in Hopkinton, NH. 

Secretary’s Report: Pat reported on membership renewals – unfortunately we had a few members not renew. 

Treasurer’s Report: Jeremy was unable to attend, but a report will be forthcoming.

New Members: None

Show Committee:  No Specialty show for us this year. New England Sporting Group Association show where we previously held our Specialty has moved to Wrentham. We will plan on a Specialty in 2019.  

Hunt Test Committee: We will be holding a double header with the Northern New England Brittany Club the weekend of September 15 and 16. NNEBC will do a double header on Saturday and Katahdin will hold ours on Sunday. Save the date, as we always need volunteers even if you aren’t entered! Steve reported that the birds have been ordered.
Water Test:  No water test this year. In the future we will be holding the water test every other year.

Training Days:  Our first training day will be June 30, which will be a drill day – an opportunity to work on specifics. On August 4 we will hold a mock hunt test for Senior and Master dogs. 

Election of Officers: The offices of President, Treasurer and Director were up for election. The Nominating Committee recommended that the incumbents, Steve Marcq, Jeremy Thompson and Megan Arey, be re-elected. Upon motion made and seconded, the slate was unanimously approved.
Old Business: None
New Business: None
The meeting adjourned at 7:50 PM.

Respectfully submitted

Pat Russell, Secretary
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